


operator on the dock hit the emergency stop button 
which stopped the discharge and as a result minimal 
product was released into the air.”
The hose that ruptured belonged to the company 
receiving the LPG product and not Tristar who is the 
pier operator and manager.
The Port Harbor Master Office, Port Police, Guam Fire 
Department and U.S. Coast Guard all responded to 
the scene.
“The Coast Guard immediately established a perimeter 
extending 800 meters on the waterside from Pier F1, 
and 300 meters on the shore side for safety reasons 
and Tristar began air quality monitoring of the pier and 
even as far as the GPA power plant due to the 
direction of the wind,” Pangelinan said. “All air quality 
test samples came back negative.” At 2:10 that 
afternoon the Coast Guard cleared the scene and the 
safety perimeter was lifted.

Port of Guam  2

Port Police Steps Up Security
Ports throughout the nation beefed up security measures 
in anticipation of the 10-year anniversary of 9/11. Since the 
tragic events ten years ago, America’s seaports and 
federal partners have joined forces to make major 
developments in fortifying and strengthening port facilities 
against intruder attack. Since then, port authorities have 
made terrorism detection and prevention one of their top 
priorities. 
With the combined efforts of port authorities, the FBI, 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), US Coast 
Guard, Customs Border Protection (CBP), Transportation 
Security Administration (TSA), and Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (FEMA), ports are significantly safer 
now than prior to 9/11.    
From September 10 – 12, Port Police officers stepped up 
the usual MARSEC Level 1 to Level 2. MARSEC Level 2 
indicates that the threat of an unlawful act against a vessel 
or facility is possible and that terrorists are likely to be 
active within a specific area, vessel, or facility. For three 
days, internal security measures for the Port Authority 
were increased, according to Port Police Chief Doris 
Aguero. This gave officers the opportunity to asses and 
exercise Level 2 security measures which included 
random inspection of persons, packages, vehicles & 
contents, and 100% enforcement of the use of Port issued 
badges. It also allowed the officers to indentify their 
weakness and strengths in responding to an emergency 
here at the Port Authority.
Several employees from Transportation division also 
assisted officers in the three day heightened security to 
test their communication capabilities - Mike Taijeron, Ted 
Nededog, and George Charfauros.  Operators performed 
the heavy moves and positioning of the concrete jersey 
barriers according to the Port’s facility security plan.  
Pursuant to 33 CFR, 105 Maritime Security regulations, 

ports must set up certain barriers within twelve hours 
when it goes into MARSEC Level 2. Port police officers 
were able to accomplish this within eight hours with the 
help of Transportation employees. 
“I have a high level of confidence in the Port’s ability to 
respond to terrorist attacks or any disaster,” said Chief 
Aguero. “I want to thank Transportation Division for their 
assistance in converting the yard when we moved up to 
MARSEC Level 2,” she added. Chief Aguero affirmed that 
information flowed smoothly and commends her staff for 
being extra vigilant against retaliatory attacks in light of the 
recent death of Osama Bin Laden.
The events of 9/11 have resulted in the developments of 
security plans and the implementation of security 
measures and procedure to ensure the protection of the 
United States and its interest.

Remembering 9-11
Ten years ago, our world changed forever. The 
coordinated suicide attacks upon the United States took 
the lives of 2,983 men, women and children who were 
taken from loved ones too soon. Although airplanes that 
were transformed into weapons destroyed iconic buildings, 
America’s resolve was not shaken. Citizens across the 
nation came together to mourn and care for one another, 
determined to overcome the tragedy.
Ten years later, we remember those who perished and we 
will never forget them. Their memory will live forever as 
promised by this country through the opening of the 
National September 11 Memorial with the names of victims 
inscribed around the sacred tower footprints.  From this 
day on, the Memorial will be a constant reminder not only 
of what our country has endured, but also of its ability to 
come together, in the wake of tragedy, with steadfastness.   
God Bless America! 








